Clayton State University – Faculty Council Agenda

Monday, October 28, 2008 

University Center Board Room UC 260 
The Faculty Council was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.
Members Present
Lari Arjomand, Stephen Burnett, John Burningham, Christie Burton, , Susan Copeland, Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Thomas Harden, Jeff Byron, Kathryn Kemp, Adam Kubik, Betty Lane, Marko Maunula, Judith Ogden, Laveda Pullens, Junfeng Qu, Joan Taylor, Margaret Thompson and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

Rodger Bates, Sharon Hoffman, Mark May, Benita Moore and Lila Roberts.
Approval of Minutes

1)  Prior minutes of meetings held on October 14, 2008 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
Reports

2)  President’s Report

a)  The President stated there is no current activity on the budget cuts for 2009 but some news is expected after the 2008 Presidential Election.  A 6% cut has already been enacted with the deepest cuts in travel funding and supplies.


b)  The President is in the process of visiting all the academic departments.  One topic that comes up in all the visits is a “name change” for the university.  There are no plans at this time for a name change.
3)  Provost’s Report

a)  Two MAT degrees have been approved by the BOR along with a BS in Computer Science.


b)   A Letter of Intent is now before the BOR for the Bachelor of Applied Science in Homeland Security


c)     Faculty in Arts & Sciences is busy developing graduate education programs – although new faculty lines will not be approved at this time.

d)       With the great interest of current students and the high enrollment in the undergraduate program, a Masters in Psychology is a possibility.


e)
A consultant will arrive on campus this week from the University of Michigan to work with faculty on the MA in Archives degree.


f)   
A secondary education degree program will go before the BOR for approval in the near future. Some lines were added for this program and there are personnel to deliver the program to CSU students.


g)
The QEP follow up report to SACS will not be required until Spring 2010.  The extra time will be of great benefit to CSU.

h)
On the Deans Meeting agenda 0/29/08 for discussion is the 6% budget cut, the summer school program and revenue generated for CSU, along with the ability of faculty to cross teach in different schools.

i)
An agreement was signed with Atlanta Metro College on the 2 + 2 middle grade additional courses in education.  The goal is to bring in additional students to the CSU program from the two year educational schools.

j)
After the 2008 Presidential Election, the President wants to bring everyone together to apprise staff and faculty of the future budget cuts.

4)
CAPC

a)
Before Faculty Council for approval are the minors in African American Studies, Spanish and French.  As new programs, according to the by laws, Faculty Council must approve before sending to the BOR. Motion was made to approve, seconded and approved.


b)
CAPC approved the following:  BIOL 1111 and BIOL 1112 prerequisite changes; CHEM 3811 new course proposal; NURS 4900 new course proposal; African American Studies Minor; Theatre Minor proposal; and Psychology Minor proposal.

5)
UPC


a)
The child care survey work continues.

New Business
8)
Retention Update – Dr. Mark May

Dr. Mark presented to Faculty Council an update on the progress of CSU’s retention program.  Included were statistics on academic standing by term, student numbers on probation by class and the number of students on first probation who return.  The continued work by various departments and schools to ensure student academic career success will include the revitalized Student Success Committee, a total university-wide commitment to student success and better coordination of all efforts.
New Business

7)  USG Faculty Council report was tabled until the next Faculty Council meeting due to time restraints.
      8)  The 2008-09 Faculty Council photograph was taken at conclusion of the meeting.
Council was adjourned at 12:15 and notified the next Council meeting will be November 11, 2008 at 11:15 in UC 260.
